Construction Contract Administration Workgroup (CCAW)
Minutes
March 23, 2021  10:00-12:00
Attendance  
WisDOT:  Beth Cannestra (BPD), Wayne Chase (BPD), Chad Hayes (BPD), Jed Peters (NCR), Krissy Van Hout (NER), Mike Hall (BPD), Kyle Kinney (DBM Safety), Scott Mau (DBM Safety), Lori Weaver (DBM Safety)
Industry:  Matt Grove (WTBA), Kevin McMullen (WCPA), Jake David (WEMA) 
FHWA:  Nick Perna  

1. Field Safety Outreach (WisDOT Risk & Safety staff)
WisDOT DTSD Administrators office requested industry and WisDOT work together to come up with safety training/information related to specific construction operations.  Matt Grove will work with Kyle Kinney to come up with a plan, etc.

2. 2022 Standard Spec Revisions summary (Mike Hall)



Group discussed the proposed spec changes for 2022, as found in the attached document.  Matt Grove will respond to Mike Hall with regards to leaving or taking out the proposed additions for partial acceptance.  Group agreed to keep the original 3x backfill payment for the 3x EBS clause in 301.5.

Industry does not agree with the unit weight conversions that have been included in spec revisions for aggregates that aren’t weighed using a scale, and also feels the designer should be using the same conversion when computing quantities.  Department intends to keep as proposed.

3. Partial acceptance / winter suspension of work
Matt Grove proposed having separate discussions related to partial acceptance, either with a separate work group or in separate meetings with the CCAW group.  He will send a proposed process/group members.

4. Withholding partial contractor payment until item is “acceptably completed”
Group was reminded that we currently do not have written guidance for payment of items that are not completed.  Industry feels department should be paying in full upon installation, department’s stance remains that we cannot pay in full for something that is not complete in full (outstanding materials tests, other documentation, etc).  Discussion will continue in future.

5. Security on work sites
Industry wants spec language that allows contractors to request payment for private security on projects.  Department contends that the safety of workers is the responsibility of the contractor and should be an overall “incidental” consideration when they submit their bid.  Industry feels it’s an unknown risk and difficult to bid.  Discussion will continue in the future.

6. Awarding of contracts
Industry is concerned with the timeliness of contract awards as the timing affects the material price quotes that contractors are using for the bids.  Department is aware of these concerns and gets awards out as quickly as possible.
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